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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 
Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 
Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
June 14, 2024 
 
Catherine Conklin 
Site Acquisition Specialist 
4603 Kemper Street 
Rockville, MD  20853 
Catherine.conklin@gdit.com 
 
RE: SUBPETITION NO. 1133-CING-20240605 – New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC eligible facility 

request for modifications to an existing telecommunications facility located at 1 Westerberg Drive, 
Farmington, Connecticut. Notice of Incomplete Eligible Facilities Request. 

 
Dear Catherine Conklin: 
 
The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received the subject Eligible Facilities Request (EFR) sub-petition for 
the above-referenced facility on June 5, 2024.  
 
According to the Council’s decision memorandum and filing instructions of March 6, 2015 in Petition No. 1133, 
proof of notice to the town and abutting property owners shall be provided with the EFR. Here is a link to the 
Council’s EFR memorandum: https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/csc/guides/2016guides/pe113320150306dcltrpdf.pdf  
 
Staff has reviewed this petition for completeness and has identified a deficiency in notice to the Town of 
Farmington (Town) and abutting property owners. While the Town Chief Elected Official is copied on the 
request, there is no proof of notice to the Town. Additionally, there is no proof that notice was provided to 
abutting property owners. 
 
Therefore, the EFR sub-petition is incomplete at this time. The Council recommends that AT&T provide proof of 
notice of the EFR to the Town and abutting property owners on or before July 12, 2024. If additional time is 
needed to provide the requested information, please submit a written request for an extension of time prior to July 
12, 2024. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 
860-827-2951. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

 
Melanie Bachman 
Executive Director  
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